
 

Amendment by the Liberal Democrat Group 

Transport & Environment Committee 
19 August 2021 
Item No.  7.1 - Active Travel Measures - Travelling Safely (Formerly 
Spaces for People) 
 
 
In 1.1.1, at end add: “as an appropriate response to the policy position agreed by full Council in June 
2021.” 
 
1.1.4, add “with the exception of Drum Brae North, where a decision is continued until October 2021 to 
allow for a full risk assessment, which should include consideration of the risks associated with the 
continued absence of the previous vehicle separation road markings at the top of the hill.” 
 
Add at end: 
 
“1.1.8 agrees that future reports should include a section on any resource impacts arising from this 
programme on other transport projects, particularly with respect to the wider active travel programme 
and road safety programme. 
 
“1.1.9 notes that, on 17 June 2021, committee agreed that officers should return with a report on 
“options for modifications to Silverknowes Road South, including possible removal of the scheme” and 
reaffirms its expectation that the necessary consultation will be undertaken to allow for this report to 
come to the next meeting of the committee. 
 
1.1.10 agrees that the October 2021 report should include a more detailed update on the work being 
undertaken with Living Streets, local businesses and the access panel on long term replacements for the 
shopping street schemes, as referred to in the agreed June 2021 motion, and provide an indicative 
timetable for future reports to committee through the 20 minute neighbourhood programme or 
otherwise. 
 
1.1.11 agrees that the programme of work should continue to be referred to as ‘Spaces for People’ 
rather than the proposed title of ‘Travelling Safely’ in order to avoid confusion with other Council 
transport safety projects. 
 

Moved by Cllr Kevin Lang 

Seconded by  
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